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Background

The TDC is bound to comply with the County’s Purchasing Policy (aka Ordinance 15-2) regarding all purchasing matters.  Pursuant to the County Purchasing Policy, section 5.7 some items such as advertisements, printed material, photos, etc. are exempt from competitive purchasing unless it is determined otherwise by the County Administrator and/or the Board of County Commissioners (BoCC).
The TDC may issue formal requests for proposals for various reasons.   However, from time-to-time unsolicited vendor proposals are recevied from indiviudals representing business that provide services such as advertising, marketing, media, radio, photography, blogs, etc.   On November 9, 2017, the TDC approved establishing a process for handling such vendor calls and/or proposals. 

Therefore, the following process shall be followed regarding unsolicited vendor proposals as long as it does not conflict in any way the County’s Purchasing Policy or state law:

Policy 
1. Unsolicited written or verbal proposals shall not be accepted by TDC members.  TDC members shall refer vendors to staff or advise them to submit proposals via e-mail to tdc@mywakulla.com.
2. Staff shall review proposals and present to the TDC Advertising Committee for discussion and for making recommendations to the full TDC  at a regulary scheduled meeting..     
3. Unsolicited proposals presented by the Advertising Committee or staff, may or may not be scheduled for consideration by the TDC.  However, unsolicited proposals may be scheduled for consideration by the TDC at the call of any TDC memeber.   
4. Staff shall contact vendors with questions or for additional information as needed or as directed by the TDC.  

5. Time to discuss unsolicited proposals or presentations shall be scheduled on a regular TDC agenda for public input and discussion.   The TDC may consider a vote for unsolicted proposals scheduled on a regular TDC agenda as setforth above. 
6. Should a business or individual present an unsolicited proposal during public discusion that was not e-mailed and scheduled for discussion as setforth above, they shall be advised of this Policy, and the TDC shall not consider the unsolicted proposal for a vote during public discussion.    
Approved by the TDC on Thursday, February 15, 2018.
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